
              
 
Attn: Chancellor Jeremy Haefner 

Provost Mary Clark 
University of Denver Board of Trustees 
University of Denver Students, Faculty, Staff and Alumni 
 

Colleagues and Community, 
 
As faculty, staff, and students affiliated with the Interdisciplinary Research Institute for the Study of 
(in)Equality (IRISE), the Latinx Center @ DU (formerly known as DULCCES), and the DU Center for 
Immigration Policy and Research, we renounce Chancellor Haefner’s October 21st email response to the 
students of Righteous Anger. Healing Resistance. (RAHR) and the Native Student Alliance (NSA). As a 
community of scholars whose scholarship, teaching, and community-engaged work focuses on 
understanding inequities, exposes power, privilege, and oppression, and condemns systemic racism and 
the violence of colonization, we are appalled at the degradation of communities of color promoted by 
Chancellor Haefner’s rationale to protect the DU moniker, “Pioneer.” This decision reflects a blatant 
disregard for the culture of diversity and inclusion that the university claims to promote as a central 
value. 
 
The decision to keep the “Pioneer” moniker is disheartening. Perhaps the surprise rests in the need for 
the Chancellor to listen “with great care” to arguments that juxtapose a desire to keep an emblem 
versus eliminate a symbol of the genocide and erasure 




